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Dear Headteacher,
Re: Pupils with SEND/EHCPs returning to school

It is appreciated that this is a very busy and difficult time for all schools, and you have a number of huge decisions to make.

Various issues have been raised with the SEND Service by parents regarding their child’s return to school and therefore, the Local Authority (LA) wanted to clarify our support and guidance around the area of pupils with special educational needs (SEN) returning to school.

As the Headteacher, you have the discretion to offer places to pupils, on your roll, returning after this very challenging time.  It is appreciated that some parents may not want their child to return considering it still to be unsafe.  However, there will be parents who will want their children to return to school thereby establishing some normalcy in their lives.

You, or your staff, will have conducted a risk assessment to establish whether it is better for these children to be in school or at home over this period (Safeguarding risk assessment) and you will be keeping this risk assessment under review.  This risk assessment will have been co-produced with the parent to ensure that all parties understand the circumstances and risks involved.

As the schools open to various year groups, parents of children may wish them to return.  This will include pupils with SEN and, indeed, pupils with Education Health and Care Plans (EHCPs).  The Government guidance has stressed that these are defined as being one of the vulnerable groups and therefore should be a priority for returning, if they so wish.

Undoubtedly some of these children may have complex needs and this therefore may restrict their understanding of social distancing or they may indulge, when anxious, in behaviours such as spitting and/or hugging/running.  Again, the Government guidance acknowledges these difficulties and has emphasised that social distancing may not be able to be enforced and so, encourages schools to use other strategies more frequently to compensate such as more washing of hands, more cleaning of surfaces and the wearing of PPE where appropriate.

The original safeguarding risk assessment will establish whether the child is as safe or safer at school than at home. Once a parent requests that their child attends school, then the teacher should develop a personalised plan for when the child attends.  This will take into consideration the individual needs of the child and focus on particular routines within the school day and any behaviours which may result from anxiety or confusion.  This may include pupils attending on a part-time basis – depending on how you have planned your intake.

 It is very important that any pupil’s return to school is planned in conjunction with the parent to ensure the responsibilities are understood and risks minimised.  Co-production is emphasised throughout all the Government guidance.

Where a parent has been unable to secure a place in school for their child, several parents have requested that the resource allocation in the EHCP is given to them to allow them to employ a home tutor.  As you will be aware the LA is unable to comply with these requests as the schools are still receiving that funding and the LA cannot double-fund. 

I know that you will do your very best to include children with SEND within your whole school community in these difficult times as you have always done.

Keep safe and well.

Yours faithfully,

[image: image1.emf]
Gillian Douglas
Head of SEN and Curriculum Inclusion
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